Resident’s Concerns the Rank Maiden Bradley

Dear Parishioner,

Following the various communications received by the Parish Council regarding The Rank and the proposed housing in the old Sydenhams Yard, together with the perceived traffic problems possibly created by this proposal, on top of concerns about existing traffic speeding on The Rank and a request for a 20mph speed limit to be imposed.  Plus, of course, the ongoing problem of the crossroads onto the B3092 and the comment that the Rank had been neglected by the Parish Council and Community Speed Watch. Contrary to that statement, the Community Speed Watch was considered on The Rank, but it was found that there was inadequate length of unobstructed road; it must be a minimum of 60 metres clear. Also, the points that were proposed did not meet the Health and Safety Executive standards. 

To reconsider your statements, a Remote Traffic Count (Metro Count) has been requested with Wiltshire Council Highways and the device will be put in place as soon as one is available. From the data then produced a clear picture of the traffic on the Rank can be established and the criteria available which will give an accurate percentile of traffic speed and the governing speed on the Rank set accordingly.

The Metro Count results which will, when known, quantify The Rank with regards to speeding and the request for a 20mph speed limit. We will let you know when the device is in place and the results accordingly.

However, this appears not to be the only concerns of residents living on The Rank. Various other comments have been made yet nothing substantiated. Therefore, the nub of this letter is to request a response giving clear indication of the concerns, wishes and requests of the residents living on The Rank over and above the traffic. From this information, when correlated, a possible plan of procedure can be established and brought forward.

In the meantime, please complete the survey attached and return asap.

Kind regards
Simon Wager
Simon Wager
Vice Chairman
Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council


SURVEY

Please take some time to comment on your issues of concern:

 What are your main concerns regarding traffic passing through The Rank?










2. How does traffic in The Rank/Bradley Lane affect you and your family?











3. What solutions would you recommend in order to address your concerns?

 








Please return your survey by post in the envelope provided

 



